
I wish to make representation about the above application to vary the premises licence at The 
Dormy House Hotel, Cromer Road, West Runton. 
 
Specifically, I wish to raise a strong objection to the removal of conditions 10 and 17.  As the 
immediate neighbour to the hotel I have experienced a number of incidences of loud late night 
music (after 2300) at parties and events, causing stress and anxiety and disturbing sleep.  The newly 
extended building is poorly soundproofed and the music has been loud enough to cause vibration of 
the cladding and to be heard inside my house with the windows closed.  Although the applicant has 
attempted to mitigate by moving discos to the restaurant area further away, there has still been 
disturbance.  My other neighbours have also been disturbed on these occasions.  This is a quiet 
residential area and as such I feel it is inappropriate to have such loud music.  I have grave concerns 
that the removal of conditions 10 and 17 in the license agreement will pave the way for more parties 
and events to be held involving live music or disco into the early hours of the morning with no 
restriction and no regard for the impact on residents in neighbouring properties. 
 
I note that the environmental protection team have also raised objection to application PF/21/2593 
on grounds relating to potential noise nuisance to neighbours and since these two applications both 
relate to the same property, these objections should be consider in tandem. 
 
(Name and address redacted) 


